

RAFFLES GIRLS' PRIMARY SCHOOL

RAFFLES GIRLS' PRIMARY SCHOOL SEMESTRAL ASSESSMENT (2) 2010 Name: Class: P4 Index No: Highest score Average score 25 th Oct 2010 ENGLISH (PART 1) Att: 1 h 15 min (Part 1 and 2) RAFFLES GIRLS' PRIMARY SCHOOL Your Score Out of 48 marks Class Farent's Signature	
SEMESTRAL ASSESSMENT (2) 2010 Name:Class: P4Index No:Average score	
SEMESTRAL ASSESSMENT (2) 2010 Score Out of 48 marks Class Highest score	
SEMESTRAL ASSESSMENT (2) Score Out of 48 marks Class	
SEMESTRAL ASSESSMENT (2) Score Out of	Level
DATELECCIDICI DDIMANDV CCHOOL	

Sec	tion A:	Grammar (6 X 1 mark)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	• •
		e correct answer and shade its number (1	I, 2, 3 or 4) in the OAS.	
1.	The o	coffee is not sweet enough. It has too	sugar in it.	
	.(1)	few		
-	(2)	little		
	(3)	much	•	
	(4)	many	(.).
_				
2.		children standing over there have	e the best view of the firewor	ks.
	(1)	This	:	
	(2)	That	<u>.</u>	
2	(3)	These	1	
•	(4)	Those	(.)
		•		-
3.	Andre	ea many books from that store t	pefore it closed down.	
	(1)	buy	•	
	(2)	buying -	• = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =	
	(3)	bought	_ _ _	
	(4)	had bought	()
	•		•	
1 .	If it _	, we will not have a football ma	atch.	
	(1)	rains		e
	(2)	rained		
	(3)	has rained		
	(4)	had rained	()

5.	"The instructor	_a briefing to the ca	mpers just now," said	the team loads
_	(1) gave		· J · · · · · ·	ine team leade
	-			
	(3) given		•	
ì	(4) is giving			,
			()
6.	The boy, accompanied by his	mother, bought the g	groceries and made lur	nch
	(1) myself		•	
	(2) himself			
	(3) ourselves			
	4			
	(4) themselves			,
		•	1	,
Secti	on B: Vocabulary (6 X 1 mark)			
~	se the correct answer and sha	de its number (1, 2,	, 3 or 4) in the OAS.	. .
7.	She bought her blouse many ye	ears ago, so the desi	gn is now	
	(1) aged			·
	(2) ancient	•		
	(3) primitive			
	(4) outdated			
	(1) outdated		(`
	•	•	•	,
8.	Susan was given a heavy senter over the offence.	nce for hitting anothe	r Woman as she show	od little
i			40. OHO 3110W	ed tittle
(1) shock			_
	2) remorse		•	_
	3) sympathy	•		
	1) companie	•		
(4) compassion		,	
			()
			,	
. 1	he doctors are worried that the v	ictim will not be able) to	
_		-		
) pull off	"		_
) pull out			
(3) pull over			
(4) pull through			
			. () -
			,	,
). Ti	e tiger remains on high alert whi	le	_ its prey.	
			_ no bież.	•
(1)	stalking			
(2)	haunting			
(3)	capturing		•	•
(4)	defending	•		
	~		.() .
			•	,

11.	Sandy was about to pay for a product when shewas not on the chair anymore.	that	her bag			
	(1) believed					
	(2) speculated					
	(3) discovered					
	(4) understood	()			
÷						
12.	He was unable to concentrate as his brothers were creating a					
	(4) 6:	•	~			
	(1) force					
	(2) conflict					
	(3) rampage	,	<u>:</u>			
	(4) commotion	()			

Section C: Comprehension (MCQ) (5 X 2 marks)

Read the passage carefully. Then answer the questions below.

A poorly dressed old woman was sitting on the steps of a staircase, near the lift lobby, with several heavy plastic bags next to her. A few oranges rolled out from one of the bags and were scattered all over the floor. There was an "out of order" sign in front of the lift door. It was the third time that week that the lift had broken down. She kept looking up at the long flight of steps and shook her head.

While waiting for their school bus in the void deck, Alan and his brother, Wayne, saw what was happening and noticed the old woman's distressed look.

"Wayne, what do you think is wrong with the old woman? Does she need our help?" asked Alan. Wayne said, "I remember her. Last month, I tried offering my seat to her on the crowded public bus, but she refused and scolded me instead. She doesn't deserve our help." Insisting that they should not miss the school bus, Wayne boarded the school bus and left, leaving Alan behind.

Alan had always believed that he should never leave a helpless person in the lurch. He remained in the void deck and offered to help the old woman with her groceries up to her flat. Surprisingly, she accepted his help and even thanked him. At her door, she said, "Thank you for helping me. Most people wouldn't help me. They think I'm mean and grumpy."

Out of curiosity, he asked, "Why wouldn't they help you?" As she opened the door, and replied, "See for yourself." He could not believe his eyes when he saw that the old woman had a twin sister, who had a sour look on her face all the time.

Alan had missed his school bus, so he was late for school. Wayne tried explaining to Alan's form teacher why Alan was late, but it fell on deaf ears.

During recess, Wayne asked Alan, "Did the old woman give you a hard time?" Smiling, Alan replied that it was simply a case of mistaken identity.

13.	When Alan and Wayne saw the old woman, they were	·	
	 going up the staircase sitting on the staircase waiting for the school bus travelling home on the school bus)
14.	Why did the old woman shake her head?		
	 The lift was poorly maintained. There was a long trail of oranges on the floor. She left her plastic bags on the steps of the staircase. She dreaded the thought of climbing up the long flight of steps. 	()
15.	Wayne told his brother that the old woman did not deserve their help be	cause	
	 (1) she took his seat on the public bus (2) she refused to help him on the crowded bus (3) she scolded him for not offering his seat to her (4) she refused his help previously and scolded him instead 	(.)
16.	Why did Alan offer to help the old woman?	-	
· i	 He did not believe Wayne's stories about her. He believed that he should help those in need. He was curious whether the old woman would scold him. He did not believe that the old woman was mean and grumpy. 	()
17.	Alan explained that it was a case of mistaken identity as	•	
	 (1) Wayne had refused to help the old woman (2) the old woman was mistaken for her twin sister (3) the teacher had mistakenly reprimanded Alan for being late (4) the old woman made the mistake of carrying too many heavy plastic bags 	 ()

Choose the correct answer and shade its number (1, 2, 3 or 4) in the OAS.



Name:_

RAFFLES GIRLS' PRIMARY SCHOOL

SEMESTRAL ASSESSMENT (2)

2010

Name	:	CI	ass: P4	_Index No: _		
25 th Oct 2010 ENGLISH (PART			ART 2)	Att: 1 h J (Part	15 min 1 and 2)	
Section	D: Voca	bulary Cloze (8	X 1 mark)			· · · · ·
Read th	e passag te its lette	e carefully. Cho er (A to K) in eac marking.	noon Abrasia	rrect word from the letter T has	m the words gi	ven in the box in order to avo
		USI	E A WORI	ONCE ONL	Δ Υ.	
(A)	bold	(B)	contacts	(C)	discovering	
(D)	exploring	g (E)	greeted	(F)	hailed	
(G)	initiated	(H)	originated	(J)	sighted -	
(K) ,	stopped				·	
Ch	ristopher (Columbus was bo	orn in 1451	in Genoa, Italy,	, and became a	sailor at the ag
f 14.						a and actino ag
Col	umbus sa	iled from Palos,	Spain, on	August 3, 149	12. He (1)	at th
anary Isl	ands soutl	hwest of Spain, tl	hen headed	west into unkn	OWn seas. He h	at the
y ahead,	but he ha	ad faith in his sai	ling skills a	nd his (2)	ido o	A
rried his	ships alon	ng. On October 12	2, the crew ((3)	the inter-t	. A switt curren
olumbus	lhought he	e had reached As	ia and called	d the islands The	uie isiands (or the Bahamas.
Colu	mbus was	6 (4)	hy the	rausk nearth	ie indies.	
d much	food to of	fer, but only a li	ttle gold C	olumbus	wno lived on th	e islands. They
asures, i	but still f	elt sure he had	t rooched	olumbus was (disappointed no	t to find Asian
·	, then t	elt sure he had neaded home.	: reacried	Japan In Asia	a. He spent tw	vo months (5)
		.oaucu none.	. 6			•

	t.			च ्र	
One of his ship	s sank in a sto	orm, but back in Spain	, he was (6)	as a her	o. The
		wards and made him '	• .		
He di	ed in 1506 bu	ut he was best know	n as the explorer v	who (7)	
widespread co	ntact between	Europeans and Ame	ericans. By crossing	the Atlantic Oc	ean in
1492, Columbu	us opened (8)	betwee	en lands and people	s that were unkn	own to
each other.					
		·			
Section E: Gr	ammar Cloze	1 (4 X 1 mark)	•		•
Read the pass and write its k		. Choose the correct each blank.	ct word from the w	ords given in th	e box
•	••	USE A WORD <u>ON</u>	CE ONLY.		
	(A) her	(B) me	(C) my		•
	(D) our	(E) them	(F) us	P	
		nte, Joanne, becaus		•	_ with
		rk in school, I wish I ha		211)	so that
she can take ca	are of (Q12)	at hon	ne too!		
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	. -		-	1 0	
					·
•.		• .			
-				· .	

Section E: Grammar Cloze 2 (4 X 1 mark)

Read the passage carefully. Choose the correct word from the words given in the box and write its letter (A to G) in each blank.

USE A WORD ONCE ONLY.

(A) but	(B) despite	(C) hence	(D) nevertheless	
(E) since	(F) than	(G) until		
· · ·				
"Where to	ne Wild Things Are" . It is a delightful sto	is a children's pictu ry. (Q13)	re book written and ill	lustrated
pook and were fa	ascinated by the adven	tures of Max. (Q14)_	, it s	vas banı
n libraries at first	due to content deeme	d unsuitable for child	ren. The Wild Things are	e fearsor
ooking monste	rs, (Q15)	M	ax is not afraid	of the
Q16)	1963, the l	book has sold over 19	9 million copies worldwid	le

Section F: Comprehension (Open-ended) (5X2 marks)

Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow. Write your answers in complete sentences.

Between 17th and 18th May, Oliver Fricker, a 33-year-old Swiss business consultant, and his accomplice vandalised a Singapore MRT train with spray paint. For his crime, he could be jailed up to three years or subject to a maximum fine of \$2000, plus three to eight strokes of the wooden cane.

Although the train was parked in a fenced depot and guarded by security officers, the vandals still managed to enter the depot by cutting through its fence along Xilin Avenue. They then spent several minutes spraying graffiti before slipping off undetected.

The train staff noticed the graffiti on the train on 17th May, but did not sound the alarm as it was done artistically and they mistook it for an advertisement. Two days later, train maintenance staff reported the incident when the train was brought to the workshop for servicing. The news has attracted international attention and is widely reported in the Swiss media, as a breach of security in Singapore is considered a serious matter.

Oliver and his accomplice could be part of a group of graffiti artists targeting trains worldwide. Oliver's accomplice, Briton Lloyd Dane Alexander, is wanted by the Singapore police as he fled Singapore for Hong Kong before the incident was reported. If arrested, Lloyd would be handed over to Singapore for trial.

Since the incident, the authorities have stepped up security on the public transport network by placing more cameras at train stations and bus interchanges.

Adapted from The Straits Times and AsiaOne

Ansv	ver the following ques	stions.	Write you	ır answers	in com	plete sen	tences.
Q17.	What crime did Oliver	commi	t between	17 th and 18	3 th May?		
		<u>:</u>					
 .				·			
Q18.	Name two security me	asures	that were	already in p	place at t	the traîn d	epot.
				,			
Q19.	Why did the train staff	not repo	ort the inci	dent to the	 police?		
•		:			<u>.</u>		·
Q20. V	Vhich sentence in the pingapore?	bassage	tells you	that such v	andals a	re not onl	y found in
							
Q21. W	/hat action was taken b	y the au	uthorities t	o prevent ti	rains fror	n being v	andalised?
	• :	<u> </u>				<u>.</u>	
· — —	<u> </u>				<u> </u>		
	~~~~~	~~~~	End of P	aper ~~~	~~~~~	~~~	
etters : Ms Mr	s Chong Seok Lan Jonathan Teo	٠, ٠					

DADTA	DADT 1
PART 1	PART 2
Section A - Grammar  1. (2) 2. (4) 3. (4) 4. (1) 5. (1) 6. (2)  Section B - Vocabulary 7. (4) 8. (2) 9. (4) 10. (1) 11. (3) 12. (4)	Section D – Vocabulary Cloze           Q1)         K           Q2)         A           Q3)         J           Q4)         E           Q5)         D           Q6)         F           Q7)         G           Q8)         B           Section E - Grammar Cloze 1           Q9)         F           Q10)         D           Q11)         A           Q12)         B
Section C - Comprehension (MCQ) 13. (3) 14. (4) 15. (4) 16. (2) 17. (2)	Section F - Grammar Cloze 2 Q13) C Q14) D Q15) A Q16) E
-	

#### PART 2 - Cont'd

#### Comprehension (OE)

Q17. He vandalised a
(Singapore MRT) train
with spray paint.
(2 marks)

He vandalised a train. (1 mark)

He committed vandalism. (1 mark)

Q18. The depot was fenced and guarded by security officers.
(2 marks)

The depot was fenced. (1 mark)

The depot was guarded by security officers. (1 mark)

Q19. The graffiti on the train was done artistically and they mistook it for an advertisement.
(2 marks)

They mistook the artistic graffiti on the train for an advertisement. (2 marks)

The graffiti on the train was done artistically.
(1 mark)

Q20. The sentence is "Oliver and his accomplice could be part of a group of graffiti artists targeting trains worldwide."

(2 marks)

Q21. They placed more cameras at train stations. (2 marks)

They placed more cameras at train stations and bus interchanges.  $(1\frac{1}{2})$  mark